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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:30 P.M. on Thursday, November 17, 2016 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  S. McCarthy, Vice-Chair; M. Christie, S. MacNeill and R. Meredith-Warren.  Also present was Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
S. McCarthy called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:30 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. Action to Approve the Minutes of:
October 27, 2016
ACTION:  A motion was made S. MacNeill and seconded by M. Christie to approve the minutes of October 27, 2016, as amended.  The motion was approved 3-0-1 with S. McCarthy abstaining.
C. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Bill Warrant #17-9 in the amount of $551,444.52 and Bill Warrant #17-10 in the amount of $184,758.48.  The motion was approved 4-0.
D. Student Representative
Dylan Oesch-Emmel reported on the following:  report cards were distributed this week; PowerSchool is up and running; the Drama Club will present Our Town this weekend; the sports banquet this year will combine fall, winter and spring sports; the High School has been awarded a sportsmanship award.  
E. Public Comment
Dr. Olson introduced Rob Fortado as the new Director of Facilities.
Rob Curtain, 30 Norval Ave., a parent of two preschool age children and an employee of the DESE, reported that he just came from the Superintendent Search Focus Group meeting that was held at the High School tonight and was disappointed that only two parents/community members were in attendance.  Mr. Curtain expressed an interest in being part of the screening committee and asked the community to participate in this important process and to take the survey that is available on the school website.
F. Transportation Policy
Pursuant to School Committee policy 4-40, Paragraph C, and the pending MWRA, Eversource and Greenway construction in the Montvale Avenue area, Dr. Olson recommended that the School Committee declare lower Montvale to be a safety concern for elementary school students and to establish a bus stop at Montvale and Lindenwood.  

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by M. Christie to declare lower Montvale Avenue to be a safety concern for elementary school students and to establish a bus stop at Montvale and Lindenwood.  The motion was approved 4-0.

Dr. Olson added that this would take effect after Thanksgiving.

G. Budget Goals 2017-2018
Dr. Olson reviewed the following Budget Goals for 2017-2018:

1. Expand programming for special education students moving up to the High School from the Central Middle School

2. Continue to support student social/emotional needs by equalizing school psychologist staffing at the elementary level

3. Provide licensed content area teachers for Central Middle School special education programs

4. Expand High School STEM, mathematics and science elective offerings

5. Implement a consistent grade 5-8 mathematics program

6. Implement Next Generation Science Standards in the elementary schools

7. Implement High School faculty renovations to improve compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act

8. Expand elementary bus transportation

9. Evaluate possible realignment of elementary special education and preschool programs

Additional needs which have been identified but will not be brought forward this year due to budget considerations include the following:

10. Provide specialized reading instruction in the upper elementary grades

11. Evaluate Wellness/Health Education as a replacement specials class and further imbed instructional technology and other needs if the High School renovation project is delayed

12. Access the need for additional ELL teachers

13. Concert facility rental income from maintenance to capital use

14. Seek to reduce the athletic fee

15. Implement district-wide benchmark assessments

Dr. Olson presented a Capital Plan and requested that the Committee review and prioritize items and be ready to approve at the next meeting:

	PROJECT TITLE
	FY2018
	FY2019
	FY2020
	FY2021
	FY2022
	TOTAL

	High School Renovation
	$600,000
	$0
	$60,000,000
	$1,000,000
	$3,000,000
	$64,600,000

	Technology Replacement
	$100,000
	$100,000
	$100,000
	$100,000
	$100,000
	$500,000

	Old Central Infrastructure
	$0
	$500,000
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$500,000

	South School Roof Repairs
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$120,000
	$0
	$120,000

	Elem. School Repainting
	$0
	$0
	$50,000
	$50,000
	$50,000
	$150,000

	Sidewalk Repair/Replace
	$0
	$50,000
	$0
	$0
	$0
	$50,000

	Playground Repair/Replace
	$0
	$0
	$150,000
	$50,000
	$50,000
	$250,000


The Committee discussed moving Item 7 in the Budget Goals to the Capital Plan and questioned if there were other buildings in Town that had ADA compliance issues and whether any grants were available.  

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. MacNeill and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve Budget Goals 1-9 to be included in the 2017-2018 Budget.  The motion was approved 4-0.

H. Fees 2017-2018
Dr. Olson presented a proposed fee schedule for the 2017-2018 school year that included current fees and dates that they were last revised.  It was recommended that the preschool program fees be increased as follows:
	PROGRAM
	CURRENT FEE
	PROPOSED FEE 2017-2018

	3 Half Days Per Week
	$2,080 Per Year
	$2,160 Per Year

	4 Half Days Per Week
	$2,600 Per Year
	$2,740 Per Year

	5 Half Days Per Week
	$3,120 Per Year
	$3,400 Per Year

	5 Full Days Per Week
	$5,720 Per Year
	$6,160 Per Year


Dr. Olson noted that preschools fees would still be substantially under what private preschool programs charge and that we have a large waiting list for the program.  Dr. Olson also noted that later in the year he may request a small increase in the lunch prices.
ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by S. MacNeill to accept the preschool program fee increase.  The motion was approved 4-0.  
I. Superintendent Search
R. Meredith-Warren requested that the December 8th meeting be moved to December 1st due to a conflict with Mike Gilbert who is scheduled to be on the agenda. 

R. Meredith-Warren reviewed the Superintendent Search Screening Committee and the Committee discussed the following makeup for a total of 15 members:
· 1 teacher from each level to be nominated through the union (3)

· 1 parent from each level nominated by PTO or direct application (3)
· 1 building administrator to be nominated by building administration 
· 1 Central Office administrator nominated by Central Office administrators
· 2 support staff employees nominated by the staff (1 building level and 1 Central Office)

· 1 parent from Special Education PAC nominated by PAC 
· 1 community representative, preferably without children in the district

· 1 student representative nominated by the Student Council/Student Advisory 
· 2 School Committee members

The Committee agreed to invite the Town Administrator to be a part of the Advisory Committee and if he accepts, support staff will be reduced to one – keeping the Committee at fifteen members.

The Committee also discussed the following:

· Each level should be a different school 
· All candidates should submit a letter of interest 

J. Discussion / Correspondence / New Items

M. Christie reported that while at the MASC Conference a couple of weeks ago, she attended a session on a new superintendent induction program that insures a smooth transition and a three year mentoring program.  The total cost of the program is $11,500.  The Committee agreed that this was something to keep in mind if a superintendent was hired who had no previous experience as a superintendent.  
K. Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Olson disseminated a copy of the MCAS Test Design from the DESE and reported that the DESE has also announced that sample tests should be released by January for student and staff review.

Dr. Olson also reviewed results of the latest school water testing that were included in the packet. A new round of testing will be scheduled this week.  
L. Adjourn
ACTION:  A motion was made by R. Meredith-Warren and seconded by S. MacNeill to adjourn at 9:12 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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